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National Trade Measurement

The transition to a national system of trade measurement occurred on 1 July 2010. Several coordination committees have been established including the Standing Committee on Legal Metrology which replaces the former Trade Measurement Advisory Committee, as well as a Consumer and Industry Liaison Committee. 

The NMI is now consulting with stakeholders about further amendments to the national legislation that would require a regulatory impact analysis. The three major issues are:

· Whether prescribed accuracy classes for instruments used for particular trade measurements should be introduced;

· Whether prescribed re-verification periods for trade measuring instruments should be introduced;  and

· Whether requirements should be introduced for wine sold by the glass.

Utility Metering

The next committee draft of OIML R46 on electricity meters has been circulated to TC12 members. Depending on the comments received, a TC12 meeting may be scheduled for early 2011.

NMI Type Approval Facilities

The NATA accreditation of the NMI pattern approval laboratory has now been re-activated.  

Conformity to Type

Following discussions with utilities about the need to introduce a conformity to type program, Australia has proposed that OIML begin formal work on conformity to type through a new technical committee. This will be discussed next week in Orlando.

Quality Measurements

A new draft recommendation for grain protein measuring instruments has been distributed to TC17/SC8 members along with consolidated comments. Considerable effort was made to harmonise the requirements with those of R59 for grain moisture measuring instruments in order to rationalise testing requirements to the greatest possible extent. A joint meeting will be held in Orlando in the week after the CIML meeting.

Training

Trade Measurement inspectors are now to have 2 nationally recognised qualifications before they are appointed as inspectors. They are: 

· Certificate IV in Government Investigation; and

· Certificate IV in Government Trade Measurement. 

To be appointed as a senior inspector an individual will, in addition, be required to have a Diploma of Government Trade Measurement.  For existing inspectors a series of recognition kits have been developed to recognise their competence. Eleven senior inspectors have been trained to assess completed recognition kits.

 

A formal system has been established which assesses the competence of private-sector verifiers who work under licence for trade measurement. In order to demonstrate they are competent they have to be awarded a Skill Set for the particular instrument they wish to test. Verifiers who already test measuring instruments have 2 years to complete a recognition kit. New verifiers are expected to obtain a Skill Set before they start to test instruments. This system has been developed with industry input and is nationally recognised. The Skill Set the verifier obtains will count if the individual wishes to carry out further study to obtain a full qualification in engineering or another related field.
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